
October 2019 LOCO NEWS

The October meeting is at the   
Wellington Reservation Visitor Center 

 October Meeting Program 
Fiber Artist Ergonomics 

presented by 
Ann Davies 

Ways to make our craft  
more comfortable. 

(And of course, Show and Tell) 

2019 DEMONSTRATION SEASON 

Event                                                        Date                Day                  Time 
Location


Birmingham Country Harvest                Oct 5, 2019     Saturday          9am-4pm        
          

Of Antiques & Crafts                              Oct 6, 2019     Sunday           10:30am-4pm 
            Birmingham


Nat’l Spinning & Weaving Wk                 Oct 10, 2019   Thursday        10am-4pm      
            Oberlin  


NO POTLUCK THIS MONTH! 
Next Meeting: Tuesday, October 8th, 7:00 pm 

Refreshments: Gina Talandis, Pat Serio, Ann Hauser



Presidential Perspective     October, 2019
I just came back from our First Annual Weave-In and I am positively exhausted!  
Weaving, spinning, knitting, tapestry weaving, beading and felting for three days.  
Thank you to our workshop committee Sara and Margaret for all their hard work.  
While most of us were doing our thing, Sara and Margaret were up and about, 
making sure we all had a good time.  I cannot wait to see all the finished projects and 
set a date for our “Second” Annual Weave-In.  

Membership:  Thank you Jean for all the work you put in to the membership 
booklet.  If you did not receive a booklet or an email version, see Jean.

Service Project:  We have one shawl completed, one shawl donated from Betsy 
Bruce and one shawl ready to weave.  Birmingham is coming up and we usually sell 
a lot of tickets at that event.  Make is a goal too sell at least 20-24 tickets yourself.  

Fair:  I will be calling my fair contacts with updates or new ideas for weaving and 
spinning for the 2020 Lorain County Fair.  Send me ideas if you wish to see 
something in the fair book.  Also, Medina fair has weaving and spinning entries and 
you can enter items in both fairs.  Explore the possibilities.

Dye Garden at Mill Hollow:  The garden had quite a few weeds this September.  
So Gina picked them and we dyed yarn at Mill Hollow with the “mystery” plant.  Not 
our favorite color, but it was a fun project.  We also dyed with the Bronze Fennel from 
the garden. Thanks to all who participated in the Mill Hollow Pioneer Experience.  

Something to think about: Do you find yourself thinking about your next project 
while you are working on one?  The inspiration, planning and prepping are complete 
so why not think of another project as you are executing one.  You might think about a 
project related to the one you are working on or something completely different.  I’ve 
mentioned before that everyone should have an inspiration board, notebook or a 
photo collection.  I just went through all my cut up photos and magazine pictures and 
saw the possibilities of some “fair” winning projects.  At the Weave-In I was inspired 
by the different textures and colors of yarn and the different structures and patterns.  
So many projects - so little time!

See you in October at Wellington Nature Preserve!

Barb



NEW	WOOLERY	LINK!!!!			
SHOP	the	Woolery	thru	the	icon	on	our	homepage,			

http://locoguild.com	
OR	use	this	link	and	bookmark	it:	

https://woolery.com?aff=98

September 2019 Minutes

The September meeting was called to order at 8:05 by president Barb Enos with 35 
members present after the very creative “Hidden Treasures” program put on by the 
program committee and refreshments were enjoyed. 

Motion 2019-15
Ann D moves and Barb D seconded to accept the Aug minutes as published. 
 Motion passed.

President Barb reminded everyone to look at the table display and sign up for the 
many upcoming workshops, demo, and opportunities to get more involved.
Tickets are available for our service projects.  Please everyone help sell your fair 
share.  $1. each or 6 for $5.

Jean passed out the new membership books to those who ordered them, and reported 
we are at 51 paid members.

Chris mailed 4 birthday cards since last report.

The library has the new crochet magazine.

Old business 
Gina is working on getting our logo on the Big Frog website to order LOCO wear.
Show & Tell
4 tables covered with everyone’s award winning fair entries
Elizabeth Yasaki:  thrum rug
Sara Twinning:  hand knit sweater from dyed yarns & feedbag bag
Barbara Dittmer:  Travelers Notebook cover
Chris Bruce: totes
Karen Babb:  natural dyed handspun (hickory, ivy, cochineal) 
Nancy Zaworski:  front to back workshop shawl

Meeting adjourned 8:44 p.m.

http://locoguild.com
http://locoguild.com


Fair Entry Table



First Annual LOCO 
WEAVE-IN! 

I hope this stays an 
annual event! Thanks 
to all involved, I learn 
so much from events 
like this. All stages of 
weaving and all sorts 
of weaving were 
addressed. Thanks! 
Gina



Mill Hollow 
Demonstration



Check out FAVA’s website for all sorts of classes in Oberlin! 
https://www.favagallery.org 

Events
Spin Together Events 

October 6 to 12 
Sunday

October 6 Stan Hywet Akron
Schedule with Karen Babb

Pumpkin Fest Brunswick 10 to 5
4613 Laurel Road.

Monday
October 7 Starbucks in Lakewood 3 to 7

15027 Detroit Road (old Burger King)
3:00 to 6 or 7 Then Dinner?

Tuesday
October 8 Beth Hines House 10 to 2

10735 Lagrange Road, Elyria
Bring a dish to share or $5

Turn in at Vet Hospital Drive to the circle at the rear
Wednesday

October 9 Buehler’s River Styx 10 to 4
under the front awing

Thursday
October 10 Ben Franklin at Oberlin 10 to 4

13 W College Street, 
Black Locust Yarn Shop 11-5

110 Bank Street, Lodi
Friday

October 11 Black Locust Yarn Shop 11-5
110 Bank Street, Lodi

Saturday
Black Locust Yarn Shop 11-5

110 Bank Street, Lodi
Saturday & Sunday

Alpaca Boutique 10 to 5
4195 Abbeyville Road, Medina

Pioneers in the Park Buckeye Woods 12 to 5
6335 Wedgewood Road, Medina

Pioneer Dress

Please attend what you can, or spin at home.

Ewe and Beth's Studio schedule: 

October 1, 8, 15 -   at Beth's
October 22 -  at Etta's
October 29 -  road trip TBA
November 5 -  at Etta's
November 12 -  closed
November 19, 26 -   at Beth's 

(about 10 AM until 2 PM)
Lunch at Beth's is $5; lunch at Etta's is 
potluck.

8th Annual Ashland Fiber 
Festival 

OCTOBER 19, 2019   
10am—5pm 

OCTOBER 20, 2019 
11am—4pm 

ASHLAND COUNTY 
FAIRGROUNDS 

Mozelle Hall 
2042 Claremont Avenue 

Ashland, Ohio 
http://www.autumnfiberfestival.com 

Type to enter text

Praxis is a non profit fiber art center 
located in Cleveland.  Their website 
has listings of classes and events.  
Weaving, dye garden, and more. 

https://praxisfiberworkshop.com

https://www.favagallery.org
http://www.autumnfiberfestival.com
https://www.favagallery.org
http://www.autumnfiberfestival.com
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The Hines Sheep Co. 
Tom, Beth and Holly Hines 

10735 LaGrange 
Road, Elyria, OH 
44035 
(440) 458-4049 

Fleece of champion 
Columbias and 
Southdowns and Natural 
Sheep (black) Roving, 
skins yarn, freezer lamb, 
jerky.  By Appointment 

Ginko Gallery                                             
  Liz Burgess 
 19 S. Main Oberlin, OH    44074                  
  (440) 774-3117                                           

 Local Artists’ Work,    Studio Space, 
Art  Supplies 

Donations appreciated 
for the kittens.   

President: 

Barb Enos,  benos@oberlin.net


Vice President:  

Karen Long, karen@oberlin.net


Treasurer:

Missy Merril, missle05@yahoo.com


Secretary: 

Elaine Jameyson, 
ejameyson@hotmail.com


Workshops: Sara Twining, saraawt@gmail.com 

Margaret Herrmann- Dreher, herrmann1949@aol.com 


Programs: 

Ann Davies, Aedavies58@gmail.com

Jean Ohlenbusch, naej4037@gmail.com 

Karen Long, Karen@oberlin.net

Gina Talandis, darzas@msn.com


Library: 

Pat Serio, midwife@oberlin.net 

Mary Carmosino, mmmcarmo@gmail.com 


Demonstrations:

Chris Strekely,   Cjstrek1949@yahoo.com

Elizabeth Yasaki, eayasaki@gmail.com 


Membership:  

Jean Crawford, Jeancrw8@aol.com 


Sunshine:  

Christine Bruce, christybspinall@yahoo.com


Guild Equipment:  

Julie Bragg, jb76quilts@msn.com


Refreshments:  

Ann Hauser, meandruffy@yahoo.com 


Historian: 


Newsletter/Website:  

Gina Talandis, darzas@msn.com


Web-mistress: 
Donna Holmes,

donna.ancypa.holmes@gmail.com	

Ed the Wheel 
Healer 
Maker of Great Wheels 
Mender of All Things 
Spinning 
Ed Rowe 
45485 Hughes Rd. 
Oberlin, OH 44074 
(440) 774-3210 
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